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City of Grand Island

Staff Contact: Kyle Hetrick

City of Grand Island City Council



Council Agenda Memo  
 
From:           Kyle L. Hetrick, Chief of Police   
 
Meeting:       December 21, 2004   
 
Subject:       Contract Approval for Design Services Police/Sheriff 

Facility.  
 
Item #’s:  G-17 
 
Presenter(s):   Kyle L. Hetrick, Chief of Police  
 
 

Background  
 

The Police/Sheriff Law Enforcement Facility planning committee consists of Mayor 
Vavricek; City Administrator Gary Greer; County Board members, Pamela Lancaster and 
Jim Erickson; Director of the Nebraska Law Enforcement Training Center, Steve 
Lamken; Sheriff Jerry Watson; Chief Deputy Chris Rea; Captain Robert Falldorf and 
Chief Kyle L. Hetrick of the Grand Island Police Department. After publishing an RFP 
for design services, on November 5, 2004 the committee interviewed three highly capable 
architectural firms. The committee recommended Wilson Estes of Mission, Kansas to 
move forward with the design services phase. 
 

Discussion 
 

Professional references from previous law enforcement projects from Kearney, Hastings, 
Papillion, and others came back with glowing recommendations for the Wilson Estes 
firm.  A cost estimate provided by Wilson Estes to provide design services was the low 
estimate out of the three firms that were interviewed on November 5, 2004.  The original 
estimated cost for the design phase that was derived from the Needs Study was $580,000 
plus reimbursable expenses, which normally run about $25,000.  When Wilson Estes sent 
us the first version of their contract they had dropped their fee to $550,000 plus 
reimbursable expenses.  Dale Shotkoski and Captain Robert Falldorf were able to 
negotiate a lower fee with James Estes of $490,000 plus reimbursable expenses, which 
was the final agreed upon amount and the amount that will be listed in the contract.  The 
scope of services on the design phase will include: 1. Schematic Design Phase; 2. Design 
Development Phase; 3. Construction Document Phase; 4. Bidding Phase; 5. Construction  
Phase; 6. Other services (e.g. Reporting to council and committee.)  The city legal 
department has reviewed the contract and recommends approval. 



 
Alternatives 

 
It appears that the Council has the following alternatives concerning the issue at hand. 
The Council may: 
 

1. Approve the contract with Wilson Estes Police Architects for the design 
services phase for the combined Police/Sheriffs law enforcement facility.  

2. Refer the issue to a Committee 
3. Postpone the issue to future date 
4. Take no action on the issue 

 
Recommendation 

 
City Administration recommends that the Council approve the design services contract 
with the architectural firm of Wilson Estes. 
 

Sample Motion 
 
Approve the services contract with the architectural firm of Wilson Estes Police 
Architects of Mission, Kansas for the design phase for the combined Police/Sheriff law 
enforcement facility in the amount of $490,000 plus reimbursable expenses (estimated at 
approximately $25,000). 
 



Purchasing Division of Legal Department
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

             
Dale M. Shotkoski, Assistant City Attorney 

 
Working Together for a 

                     Better Tomorrow, Today 
 
 
 REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

FOR  
ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN SERVICES 
COMBINED NEW POLICE/SHERIFF’S 

HEADQUARTERS FACILITY 
 
 
RFP DUE DATE:   October 14, 2004 at 5:00 p.m. 
 
DEPARTMENT:   Police 
 
PUBLICATION DATE:  September 24, 2004 
 
NO. POTENTIAL BIDDERS: 5 
 
 SUMMARY OF PROPOSALS RECEIVED 
 
Wilson Estes Police Architects    DLR Group 
Mission, KS       Omaha, NE 
 
Cannon Moss Brygger & Associates   RDG 
Grand Island, NE      Omaha, NE 
 
 
cc: Kyle Hetrick, Police Chief    Robert Falldorf, Police Captain 

Gary Greer, City Administrator   David Springer, Finance Director 
Dale Shotkoski, Purchasing Agent   Laura Berthelsen, Legal Assistant 
 

              P948 









































 
Approved as to Form ¤ ___________ 
December 15, 2004 ¤  City Attorney  

 R E S O L U T I O N    2004-323 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island invited proposals for Architectural Design Services 
for Combined New Police/Sheriff's Headquarters Facility, in accordance with a Request for Proposal on file 
with the Police Department; and 
 
 WHEREAS, on October 14, 2004, proposals were received, reviewed and evaluated in 
accordance with established criteria; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Wilson Estes Police Architects of Mission, Kansas, submitted a proposal in 
accordance with the terms of the request for proposals and all statutory requirements contained therein and 
the City Procurement Code, such proposal being $580,000 plus reimbursable expenses; and 
 
 WHEREAS, after negotiations with such company, the fees were negotiated to $490,000 
plus reimbursable expenses. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the proposal of Wilson Estes Police Architects of 
Mission, Kansas, for Architectural Design Services for Combined New Police/Sheriff's Headquarters 
Facility in the negotiated amount of $490,000 plus reimbursable expenses is hereby approved. 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to 
execute such agreement for such services on behalf of the City of Grand Island. 

 
 - - - 
 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, December 21, 2004. 
 
 
 
        _______________________________________ 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


